Attachment 4

Future Directions

Wimmera-Mallee Piping Study

In September 2000, a feasibility study commenced which was led by a community-based steering committee and known as "Wimmera Mallee Sustainable Water Management Strategy".  This Strategy builds on the successful $50 million Northern Mallee Pipeline project which after 10 years is due to be completed in July 2002, and will result in 600,000 ha of channel supplied area being piped, and 50,000 ML/yr of water releases from Grampians headworks replaced with 5,000 ML/yr from the Murray River).

The feasibility study proposed that piping the rest of the channel system would involve:(
· replacing the remaining open channel system with a new  pipeline system throughout 2.3 million hectares of the Wimmera Mallee region

· a pipeline system with the capacity to deliver 27,000 megalitres per year to cater for current and future needs of the supply area

· allocating water saved by piping the channel system to the Wimmera and Glenelg and other river systems in the region, (up to an average annual volume of 83,000 megalitres); and for new economic developments outside the pipeline system, (nominal annual volume of 10,000 megalitres).

Clearly piping the system will have dramatic effects on Wimmera Mallee Water services both during these transitional and implementation phases.  Strategies will be needed to move towards a fully piped system that will effect all aspects of the business including asset management, staffing and costs; as well as the future planning of some 5000 farmers, seven municipalities and four catchment management authorities.  

Wimmera Mallee Water sees the piping project as a vital environmental improvement initiative and an economic catalyst to encourage high value business ventures such as mineral sands mining and processing industries to develop in the region.

Western Victoria communities from Mildura to the coast have given strong endorsement for this project.  The proposed 50% local funding demonstrates the community commitment, to the project and supports the reasonable requests for 25% State and 25% Federal funding.

Currently funding is being sought to advance the project to detail design phase that will provide valuable information including confirmation of total costs through to pipe locations at a property level.

Wimmera Mallee Water also recognises the vision and commitment of the community leaders who initiated the study, obtained funding from Federal, State and Local governments, and have given many hundreds of voluntary hours to promoting the concept within and outside our region.  It is to be hoped that their effort and spirit will be rewarded with practical results.  

